Hello boys and girls, mums and dads!
I hope everyone had a great Christmas and happy new year to everyone! Yet again we are back to Lockdown but I for one am going to remain upbeat! I genuinely know it’s going to be difficult for everyone at home trying to juggle so many things but please, please do what you can in your own circumstances with your kids because these are unprecedented times again! 
I will be here to support you with any difficulties or concerns and please do not hesitate to reach out and ask. The format of my Parent Teacher meetings will be a 10 minute phone call hopefully starting this Wednesday for some and I will be making contact with everyone throughout the next two weeks. I will be uploading various messages on Seesaw so please check this if you can. I will be attaching a proposed timetable for this week and my contact details on gmail.

Mr Loughran
ploughran@kilkerleyns.ie 
